----- Forwarded message ------

From: Graves, Dianna < Dianna. Graves@claremontmckenna.edu>

Date: Thu, Jan 6, 2022 at 22:33

Subject: Regarding President Chodosh's Announcement and Move In

To:



# Office of the Dean of Students

Dear Students,

We are looking forward to welcoming you back!

This evening, President Chodosh sent an update on the campus return, and announced some decisions made by the 5-C presidents that are specific to the first two weeks of classes. In light of his announcement, we wanted to send you something immediately with critical information about the transition to campus.

Within the next few days, the COVID Compliance Committee will send a communication that provides extensive details about what to expect this semester in the way of COVID mitigation and response, including revised clinical protocols that align with new guidelines from the Los Angeles County Department of Public Health, released a few days ago. The Dean of Students Office will also provide a more detailed email on Monday that will include information about expectations for the semester.

In the immediate term:

### Student Information Forum

The DOS office has been in communication with the ASCMC executive board, and we are organizing a student forum with ASCMC on Tuesday, January 10 at 6:00 PM (will be recorded and provided upon request.) Before Tuesday, ASCMC will

solicit your questions, and we will come ready to facilitate an efficient session. We will also generate an FAQ that will be posted online at *CMC Returns*.

Student Zoom Session – Tuesday, 1/10, at 6:00 PM

Meeting ID: 870 2721 3313

### Move-In

Although classes will start online on January 18, we would like all students to return to campus by no later than January 23, and preferably sooner, so we can establish our baseline testing and start to reestablish our residential community.

### **Dates and Times**

Unless already approved for an early arrival, students can move back to campus at the following dates and times:

Sunday, January 16, 11:00 AM - 5:00 PM

Monday, January 17, 8:30 AM – 4:30 PM

Tuesday-Friday, January 18-21, 8:30 AM – 4:30 PM

Saturday-Sunday, January 22-23, noon - 5:00 PM

Students with significant extenuating circumstances who require some flexibility in move-in date may email deanofstudents@cmc.edu to make those requests.

PLEASE NOTE AGAIN: All 5-C classes will begin on January 18 in virtual format.

# **Process**

On your move-in day, your first stop will be to check-in directly outside of Story House. Our Residential Life team will be there to verify your negative PCR test result that was taken no more than 72 hours prior to your arrival. You must bring an image of your negative PCR test (antigen test results will not be sufficient). If you contracted COVID-19 within the past 90 days, and have not already notified HHB, please upload your Positive test result/definitive diagnosis from an MD/Physician here. The HHB team will let you know when you should resume regular weekly testing. If recently diagnosed, you will be permitted to move in without a negative PCR and should show the email correspondence with HHB at check in, in lieu of a negative test result.

Once you provide verification of your negative PCR results or show your exemption from the test requirement per HHB, the staff will then check you in on Residence and get your card encoded at Story House so you can access your room. If you are an approved early arrival or if you live off-campus in non-college housing, you must send a negative PCR test to residentiallife@cmc.edu prior to coming to campus.

### MAKE YOUR PCR APPOINTMENT AS SOON AS POSSIBLE

PCR appointments are a bit hard to come by in some areas. It is taking 2-3 days to get results in some cases, so please do all you can to test early enough that your results are in hand prior to move-in. If you are finding it impossible to secure a

test, please let us know at deanofstudents@cmc.edu. If by chance, you test positive for COVID-19 prior to arrival, do not come to campus. Please email covid19@cmc.edu with your positive test result, and they will work with you to establish your adjusted arrival timeline.

## **Quarantine**

Because students will be arriving at varying times from many locations, we want to limit in-person social interactions for several days after each arrives to reduce spread. Therefore, in addition to showing evidence of a negative PCR test taken prior to arrival, students must quarantine in their room after moving in until they have another negative PCR test from Hamilton Health Box (HHB), which will be open for testing all week. That schedule will be shared via email by the COVID Compliance Committee and also provided to you upon arrival. While in the guarantine period, you are required to:

- 1. Mask anytime you are outside your room.
- 2. Avoid leaving your room for non-essential reasons outside of getting meals or isolated exercise outdoors.
- 3. Eat alone. The indoor dining areas will not be open at the start of the semester, so students will get their food to go at Collins, the Hub, and the food trucks.
- 4. Assume that you are positive for COVID and minimize the number of people with whom you are in close contact.

### Vaccinations and Boosters

Remember, you must have proof of vaccination and booster uploaded to the vaccine documentation portal by January 15. The forthcoming COVID Compliance Committee update will have resources about booster eligibility dates based on your vaccine type or a recent a COVID diagnosis. Other questions can be directed to Hamilton Health Box at covid19@cmc.edu.

We will provide a more detailed email Monday that will include information about the semester, beyond this critical move-in information. In the meantime, stay healthy and extend a random kindness to someone who seems like they could use a boost.

Dianna "DT" Graves. Ph.D.

Assoc. Vice President and Dean of Students

Sharon Basso, Ed.D

Vice President for Student Affairs

Fri, Jan 7, 2022 at 3:11 PM

------ Forwarded message ------From: **Graves, Dianna** < Dianna. Graves@claremontmckenna.edu>

Date: Thu, Jan 6, 2022 at 10:33 PM

Subject: Regarding President Chodosh's Announcement and Move In

To:



# Office of the Dean of Students

Dear Students,

We are looking forward to welcoming you back!

This evening, President Chodosh sent an update on the campus return, and announced some decisions made by the 5-C presidents that are specific to the first two weeks of classes. In light of his announcement, we wanted to send you something immediately with critical information about the transition to campus.

Within the next few days, the COVID Compliance Committee will send a communication that provides extensive details about what to expect this semester in the way of COVID mitigation and response, including revised clinical protocols that align with new guidelines from the Los Angeles County Department of Public Health, released a few days ago. The Dean of Students Office will also provide a more detailed email on Monday that will include information about expectations for the semester.

In the immediate term:

#### **Student Information Forum**

The DOS office has been in communication with the ASCMC executive board, and we are organizing a student forum with ASCMC on Tuesday, January 10 at 6:00 PM (will be recorded and provided upon request.) Before Tuesday, ASCMC will solicit your questions, and we will come ready to facilitate an efficient session. We will also generate an FAQ that will be posted online at *CMC Returns*.

- Student Zoom Session Tuesday, 1/10, at 6:00 PM
  - Meeting ID: 870 2721 3313

### Move-In

Although classes will start online on January 18, we would like all students to return to campus by no later than January 23, and preferably sooner, so we can establish our baseline testing and start to reestablish our residential community.

# **Dates and Times**

Unless already approved for an early arrival, students can move back to campus at the following dates and times:

Sunday, January 16, 11:00 AM - 5:00 PM

Monday, January 17, 8:30 AM – 4:30 PM

Tuesday-Friday, January 18-21, 8:30 AM - 4:30 PM

Saturday-Sunday, January 22-23, noon - 5:00 PM

Students with significant extenuating circumstances who require some flexibility in move-in date may email deanofstudents@cmc.edu to make those requests.

PLEASE NOTE AGAIN: All 5-C classes will begin on January 18 in virtual format.

# **Process**

On your move-in day, your first stop will be to check-in directly outside of Story House. Our Residential Life team will be there to verify your negative PCR test result that was taken no more than 72 hours prior to your arrival. You must bring an image of your negative PCR test (antigen test results will not be sufficient). If you contracted COVID-19 within the past 90 days, and have not already notified HHB, please upload your Positive test result/definitive diagnosis from an MD/Physician here. The HHB team will let you know when you should resume regular weekly testing. If recently diagnosed, you will be permitted to move in without a negative PCR and should show the email correspondence with HHB at check in, in lieu of a negative test result.

Once you provide verification of your negative PCR results or show your exemption from the test requirement per HHB, the staff will then check you in on Residence and get your card encoded at Story House so you can access your room. If you are an approved early arrival or if you live off-campus in non-college housing, you must send a negative PCR test to residentiallife@cmc.edu prior to coming to campus.

# MAKE YOUR PCR APPOINTMENT AS SOON AS POSSIBLE

PCR appointments are a bit hard to come by in some areas. It is taking 2-3 days to get results in some cases, so please do all you can to test early enough that your results are in hand prior to move-in. If you are finding it impossible to secure a test, please let us know at deanofstudents@cmc.edu. If by chance, you test positive for COVID-19 prior to arrival, do not come to campus. Please email covid19@cmc.edu with your positive test result, and they will work with you to establish your adjusted arrival timeline.

# Quarantine

Because students will be arriving at varying times from many locations, we want to limit in-person social interactions for several days after each arrives to reduce spread. Therefore, in addition to showing evidence of a negative PCR test taken prior to arrival, students must quarantine in their room after moving in until they have another negative PCR test from Hamilton Health Box (HHB), which will be open for testing all week. That schedule will be shared via email by the COVID Compliance Committee and also provided to you upon arrival. While in the quarantine period, you are required to:

- 1. Mask anytime you are outside your room.
- 2. Avoid leaving your room for non-essential reasons outside of getting meals or isolated exercise outdoors.
- 3. Eat alone. The indoor dining areas will not be open at the start of the semester, so students will get their food to go at Collins, the Hub, and the food trucks.
- 4. Assume that you are positive for COVID and minimize the number of people with whom you are in close contact.

# **Vaccinations and Boosters**

Remember, you must have proof of vaccination and booster uploaded to the vaccine documentation portal by January 15. The forthcoming COVID Compliance Committee update will have resources about booster eligibility dates based on your vaccine type or a recent a COVID diagnosis. Other questions can be directed to Hamilton Health Box at covid19@cmc.edu.

We will provide a more detailed email Monday that will include information about the semester, beyond this critical move-in information. In the meantime, stay healthy and extend a random kindness to someone who seems like they could use a boost.

Dianna "DT" Graves, Ph.D.

Assoc. Vice President and Dean of Students

Sharon Basso, Ed.D

Vice President for Student Affairs